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BY E-MAIL 
 
 
January 9, 2015 
 
 
To:  Horizon Utilities Corporation 
 All registered intervenors in EB-2014-0002 
 
Re: Horizon Utilities Corporation 
 Application for 2015 - 2019 Distribution Rates 

Board File Number:  EB-2014-0002 
 
In its Rate Order dated January 8, 2015 the Board approved the Tariff of Rates and 
Charges filed by Horizon Utilities Corporation on December 18, 2014.  Appendix A – the 
Tariff of Rates and Charges contained an error. The title page to Appendix “A” and the 
Tariff Sheets respectively included the words “Draft” and “Proposed” before “Tariff of 
Rates and Charges”.   
 
Pursuant to its powers under Rule 43.02 of the Board’s Rules of Practice and 
Procedure, the Board may at any time, without notice or a hearing of any kind, correct a 
typographical error, error of calculation or similar error made in its orders or decisions. 
The Board considers this error to be a typographical error. The revised Tariff of Rates 
and Charges is attached. This revised Tariff of Rates and Charges replaces the tariff 
provided in Appendix A of the Rate Order issued by the Board on January 8, 2015. 
 
In addition, Horizon has requested that its tariffs be updated to reflect 2015 uniform 
transmission rates (UTRs). Given the timing of rates decisions, distributors whose rates 
are set as of January 1 typically derive their retail transmission service rates (RTSRs) 
using the previous year’s UTRs because updated ones are not yet available. Horizon’s 
rates were set on January 8th, 2015, using this approach.  
 
While it is true that the 2015 UTRs were set on a final basis on the same day that 
Horizon’s rates were, the 2015 UTRs were not final during the comment process for 
Horizon’s rates. Had 2015 UTRs been implemented in the Board’s rate order regarding 
Horizon’s rates on January 8th, no party would have been given the opportunity to 
review and comment on the manner in which the UTRs were incorporated, which would 
be contrary to the principles of procedural fairness and Board practice. Another 
consideration is that no party will be adversely affected by retaining RSTRs based on 
2014 UTRs in 2015, since any differences arising from the new 2015 UTRs will be 
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captured in variance accounts for future disposition. Accordingly, Horizon’s RTSRs will 
not be adjusted at this time. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
 
Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
 
 


